LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
10th July, 2002

Meeting re-commenced:
2.00 p.m. fillin "start time" 
“       
ended:
2.55 p.m. fillin "end time" 

PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair fillin "line 1" 


Councillors Carson, Cullen, Dobbs, Judge and Witkowski fillin "other names" 


Reverend Dr. Archer and Reverend Father Paxton - Co-opted Members

16.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Slater, Smyth and Upton and Mr. Dyson and Mr. Nathan.

17.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS AND ACTION SHEET

Minutes of the meetings held on 12th June, 2002, were approved as a correct record.


Arising from Minute 8 the Director of Education and Leisure gave a verbal report on the level of adult access to City Learning Centres by indicating the opening hours of the Centres, their links with other educational establishments etc.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Director of Education and Leisure report further, when statistics are available, with details of numbers attending City Learning Centres, percentages of courses which are full etc.




(2) THAT, as a possible earlier start to the times of meetings would not be convenient to all Members, the Committee continue to meet at 2.00 p.m.

18.
DEVELOPMENT OF HEALTH AND FITNESS SUITES

(Previous Minute 2 - 12th June, 2002)


The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report containing details of (a) action taken to establish a funding partnership between the Council and Alliance Leisure Services to develop health and fitness provision across the City, (b) the role of the various companies within this development and (c) a summary of progress to date including:-

· The design and installation of external signage at Centres to reflect the Fit City concept.

· Establishment of a direct debit membership scheme.

· Completion of staff recruitment and development.

· That overall development was on time.

· That, at 24th June, 2002, 866 members had joined.

In response to questions from Members the Director reported:-

· That one of the challenges faced by the Fit City Partnership had been the absence, in the past, of such facilities in Salford.  There had been a need, therefore, to develop customer interest in the facilities. 

· Consideration was being given to the development of crèche facilities at the Centres.

· It was acknowledged that some of the sites with greatest commercial potential lacked the physical space to permit expansion.

· A programme of events for school holidays was being prepared in liaison with the Sport Development Officer.

· Consideration was being given to how to improve other parts of the buildings which, by comparison with the new facilities, gave a poor impression.  For example arrangements were being made to replace lockers.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted and that it be recorded that the Committee agree that the Fit City facilities are an excellent example of social inclusion as the Council is able to bring facilities to parts of the City where the private sector is unlikely to make provision.

19.
BEST VALUE REVIEW - SERVICES TO SCHOOLS

The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report indicating that (a) it had not been possible to submit the report on the abovementioned Review to this meeting as resources within the Best Value Team had had to be diverted to other activities, (b) progress was being made in relation to elements of the Improvement Plan that would be considered to be good practice and (c) significant work had been undertaken in relation to brokerage following the challenge session in December, 2001.  


AGREED:
(1) THAT the Committee’s dissatisfaction at the continuing delays in preparing the report on the Best Value Review of Services to Schools be recorded.



(2) THAT the abovementioned report be submitted to the Committee at their meeting on 11th September, 2002.

20.
GRASS CUTTING WITHIN SALFORD SCHOOLS

A report of the Director of Environmental Services was submitted indicating that the arrangements for cutting grass within educational establishments would require more precise explanation of the information which the Committee required before a report on this subject could be prepared.


The Committee indicated that they required an indication of the revisions to provision which had arisen following the recent contract for cutting grass at schools and other parts of the City specifically the areas which had been removed from, or added to, the contract.


The Director of Personnel and Performance reported, however, that (a) this issue was also within the remit of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee, and (b) consideration was being given to how to deal with issues which were of relevance or interest to more than one Scrutiny Committee at the next meeting of Scrutiny Chairman on 15th July 2002.


AGREED:
THAT, the Chairman be authorised to prepare terms of reference for the report by the Director of Environmental Services in the light of the outcome of the abovementioned discussions.

21.
WORKPLAN

The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a workplan setting out a programme of reports for submission to the Committee up to October, 2002.


AGREED:
THAT the workplan be approved subject to the report on the Best Value Review Fair Funding/Services to Schools being deferred from July to September.

22.
FORWARD PLAN

AGREED:
THAT the Forward Plan of key decisions for four months commencing on 1st July, 2002, now submitted be noted; and that details of the new Youth Resource Centre adjacent to the Albion High School be submitted to a future meeting for information.
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